Dear Representatives:

This Legislative Session has the potential for being the most restrictive and overbearing to Oregon Citizens to date. The decisions
today will have many consequences affecting many people, primarily hard working, law abiding Oregonians.

H/B 2543 Transfer Law gives State Police the right to delay a firearm transfer indefinitely. This is not only unconstitutional, but an
infringement on the God given right for personal protection.

S/B 554 “No-Go” Zones, restrict the law- abiding citizen while giving the favor to criminals that don’t follow the law or threaten you or
your family. Again, putting the favor to the criminals and not legal personal safety executed by Oregonians

H/B 2510 Locking Firearms. I'm sure most firearm owners cherish their rights for personal defense and safety and take the
responsibility for safe gun storage. The results for negligence poses many criminal repercussions. The issue is when a home
intruder is present, the time it takes to unlock your safe or gunlock can cost you your life.

| have been a gun owner for over 50 years and hunt and sport shoot for leisure. | have had a CHL for most of these years and have
over 1,000 hours of training and range time.

When my rights are threatened as these bills purpose, we will speak up and encourage our Representative’s to push back or walk
out. DO NOT let these ludicrous bills turn into laws making most of us criminals overnight

Thank You, in Freedoms Voice
Lamont Wolverton
Lincoln City, OR



